
 

                                            Parent/Carer E-Bulletin 

                                                           W/C Monday 19th June 2023 

Assembly Topic 
The theme for this week’s assembly is “Happiness”. 

Attendance  
We politely request parents/carers follow the absence procedures outlined below when reporting their 
child’s absence from school: 
 

 Parents/carers must contact school on the morning of every day of absence before 9.05 am and 
provide a valid reason for absence.  

 If your child misses 10 days (20 sessions) in total due to sickness we will request a doctor’s note 
for every future illness stating the reason for the absence. 

 Parents/carers to complete the absence slip in the student planner on the first day the child 

returns to school. 

If you have any concerns please contact our Attendance Officer  
Email: Attendance@rhosnesni-high.wrexham.sch.uk or telephone: 01978 340947.  

Uniform Recycling  
We welcome donations of second-hand clean uniform items including shoes in good condition. Currently, we 
have a shortage of boys’ shoes and therefore, if you have any shoes which your child has outgrown and are 
in good condition please bring them to the main reception area. Thank you. 
 
GCSE Examinations 
GCSE examinations come to an end this week. All students have previously received their examination 
timetable. A reminder that students need to be in full school uniform when sitting exams. 
 
Year GCSE Mock Examinations 
Our Year 10 cohort will sit their Mock Numeracy exam on Thursday or Friday morning this week. All students 
have been told which day they will sit their mock exam. 
 
Power Up 
The Welsh Government have created a series of webpages to provide students with hints, tips and 
information to support them through the 2023 exam and assessment season and onto the next level in your 
life. Please visit this website:  https://www.gov.wales/power-up-wales 
 
Year 11 Leavers Afternoon – Wednesday 21st June 2023 between 1.30pm and 2.30pm 
There will be an opportunity this week to say an official ‘goodbye and good luck’ to our Year 11’s during our 
leaver’s afternoon. They have been fantastic throughout the course of the GCSE exam period and we wish 
them every success for the future.  
 
Year 10 Collage Courses 
Wednesday 21st June will be the last session at Coleg Cambria for all Year 10 students this year. All students 
who attend Coleg Cambria are expected to attend school for the last remaining Wednesdays of this half term. 
  
Extra-Curricular Activities 
Our Summer Term timetable is attached for your perusal 

Contact: Telephone: 01978 340840    Email: Mailbox@rhosnesni-high.wrexham.sch.uk  

   

Diolch yn fawr 

Team Rhosnesni. 
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